

Minutes of the meeting of Sheepwash Parish Council held on Wednesday, 18th July 2018, 7pm in the Village Hall.
Present:   Cllr. Hackett (Chairman); Cllr. Trace; Cllr. Tubby; Cllr. Newby; Cllr. Hutchings; County Cllr. Parsons; Penny Clapham (Locum Clerk); 10 members of the public. 
1)
Apologies For Absence:  Cllr. Ritson.  Cllr. Penn.
2)
Declarations Of Interest: In accordance with the Code of Conduct, members are required to declare any personal or disclosable pecuniary interests, including the nature and extent of such interests they may have, in items to be considered at this meeting.  Members are also reminded that any change to their Declaration of Interests must be notified to the Monitoring Officer at Torridge District Council within 28 days of the change.  None declared.
3)
Public Discussion – To allow any questions, reports by members of the public on any matters relating to the agenda of this meeting, or any matters the public would like the Council to consider on a future agenda.   The period of time designated for public participation shall not exceed 15 minutes.
A reminder that members of the public are not allowed to raise issues when Council is in committee.
Parishioner brought to Council’s attention that Black Torrington surgery are open for business, despite the  current closure of Shebbear/Hatherleigh Practice.
Parishioner with a request regarding the tractors from the dairy farm.  Operating until after midnight when silaging in June, making a lot of noise.  Could they be asked to stop say at 10pm, showing consideration to other residents.  Cllr. Trace commented that this situation has been raised before.  She will speak to the Gilbert Family on behalf of all the residents of Sheepwash.
Parishioner brought to Council’s attention that she had been told East St was a cheap job of re-surfacing.  This comment was directed to Cllr. Parsons who has had an extensive meeting with the chief of Highways; he will keep us updated.  Cllr. Hackett suggested that before work programmes are set for 2019, local parishes are consulted as they have the local knowledge of the state of the roads.  
Cllr. Parsons mentioned the budget constraints put onto the County Council.  

West Road re-surfacing.  Cllr. Parsons will check and report back.  An email report will be sent to Cllr. Parsons on behalf of the Council and residents regarding the road network in the parish.  Cllr. Hackett to progress.
Cllr. Parsons left the meeting at 7.33pm.

Parishioner mentioned agenda item 4, and whether there was to be a vote this evening.  It is the next item.
4)   Election of Vice-Chairman – deferred from May meeting.  Chairman stated that there is no legal requirement to have a vice-chair.  Cllr. Lee proposed Cllr. Ritson in his absence.  Cllr. Tubby proposed Cllr. Trace.  Cllr. Hutchings seconded Cllr. Tubby.  At this point the Clerk advised that there was no need for a vice-chair at the present time.  Cllr. Hutchings recommended the Clerk’s advice be taken.
Resolved.

Proposed by Cllr. Hackett, seconded by Cllr. Tubby, all in favour by show of hands.
5)
To confirm Cllr. Trace onto the HR and Finance Committees.  Confirmed and resolved.  Proposed by Cllr. Hackett, seconded by Cllr. Hutchings, all in favour by show of hands.
6)
Minutes – the Minutes of the meeting held on the 16th May, 2018, having been circulated by email were approved and signed by the Chairman.  
7)
Chairman's Report – 
Roads have already been mentioned.
8)
County & District Councillors’ reports –  County Cllr. Parsons attended a local art exhibition – really nice to see things happening in the parishes.  Well done to all involved.
There will soon be an update coming in terms of Holsworthy Hospital.  Closure of the hospital beds last year had a significant impact on the area.  Holsworthy is the first to have the CCG come back to consider the re-opening of  the beds; a long-term have to find a bespoke solution for this area.  The difficulties with East Street, Highways and melting tar as talked about.

District Cllr. Report – re-cycling now 6 weeks underway, with some early teething problems.  However recycling rates have gone up from mid-forties to over fifty %.  Do remember that bins and boxes must be put out the day before collection as there is often an early start for the bin men.  11,000 people have applied for garden waste bins.  Planning for the application for the landing light for Devon Air Ambulance is in process.
9)
Play Equipment:

i. Report received from Playground Solutions and actions required.  Noted.  Particularly the rotten leg on one of the wood supports to the swings.
ii. To consider the proposal of a buried piece of play equipment in the Jubilee Field.
Clerk advised Council that this carried quite a high risk according to Council’s insurers.  The idea of more play equipment is now being developed further.     
There could be some S106 money available for playground equipment.  Cllr. Tubby suggested there was room for a storage shed for the mower as well as a new play area. Cllr. Lee will assist the Finance Committee to look into this.     

10)
PLANNING:
Planning Applications - Torridge District Council has asked for comments from the Parish Council on the following planning applications:
a) 1/0613/2018/FUL  Erection of emergency night-time lighting column for use by Devon Air Ambulance, land at grid ref: 248770 106517, North St. Sheepwash

Supported.  All in favour.

Planning Decisions:
a) 1/0234/2018/FUL Two new dwellings and workshop, land to rear of Tree View, East St.
GRANTED

b) 1/0422/2018/OUT  Outline application for 2 no dwellings with all matters reserved, land at grid 248397 106445, Sheepwash
GRANTED
11)
FINANCE:
Expenditure:



Came & Co. Insurance

£330.00
Bacs  10/07













Planning application charge

£117.00
BACs to Clerk







Playground Solutions


£72.00

BACs







IBIS UK rebuild computer

£110.00
BACs







Locum Clerk Expenses June/July
£383.35
BACs






Village Hall rent


£400.00
BACs
Adding the village hall rental to the accounts

Resolved:  proposed by Cllr. Hackett, seconded by Cllr. Trace – all in favour.
Bank Reconciliation and Statement: circulated to councillors at the meeting.
Council resolved to accept the accounts.  Proposed by Cllr. Hackett – all in favour by show of hands.
11a) Quote update from MAT Electrics – installation of DAAT landing site lighting.  Although nine months old, MAT Electrics will abide by their original quotation.
12)
Data Protection Fee – still a legal requirement to be registered and the fee remains at £35 provided it is paid by direct debit.  A data protection officer is not required for Sheepwash.  Noted.
13)
Commemorate the end of WW1 – deferred from May meeting – for further discussion.

Council having been made aware of the deterioration of two of the benches at the war memorial, that said benches would be removed with any dedication plaques retained to be attached to new benches.

Clerk to bring bench prices to the September meeting.    
Resolved.  Proposed by Cllr. Trace, seconded by Cllr. Tubby, all in favour.

Council will request Phil Siddall to look at the tree, and advise on its health/life expectancy.  

Clerk to find out grants to repair the war memorial lettering.

Council to write and thank Gary Ellwood, for the planter at the memorial.   
14)
Re-siting of dog poo bin – Chairman reported that it can be moved beyond the village and would still be emptied by Torridge DC.  Suggested position is beside the footpath.  
15)
Review of questionnaire – deferred from the May meeting.  Cllr. Trace suggested a review of the raw data from this questionnaire in the autumn: November agenda.
16)
Libraries Consultation – Noted.
17)
Devon & Cornwall Police merger with Dorset consultation – noted/action.  Cllr. Hackett brought up the losses of the PCSO’s in the overall police area.  Recommended that all look at the D & C Police website and the survey.  
PART II

18)
Council resolved to exclude the public and press to progress an employment matter.  
19)
A report from the HR Committee was given to Council.  Penny Clapham is to be employed as Clerk/RFO from 1st August 2018; contracts of employment were signed.
MEETINGS ATTENDED:
Items for Information
The next Council meeting is on Wednesday, 19th September 2018, 7.00pm in the Village Hall.
Meeting closed at 9pm.

Signed.............................
Date............................      Position...............................
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